
Attachment to California Department of Public Health 
COVID-19 School Guidance Checklist 
 
 

How many students and staff will be in each planned stable, group structure? (If planning more 
than one type of group, what is the minimum and maximum number of students and staff in the 
groups?)  

Students will be assigned to stable groups based on the number that can safely fit inside a 
classroom with a goal of 6 feet of distancing between students and a minimum distance of 5 
feet. There is no minimum number of students per stable group. The maximum number per 
stable group will be in adherence to the above distancing guidelines. Online learners will 
participate virtually in courses to further reduce the number of students participating in onsite 
stable groups. 

  

If you have departmentalized classes, how will you organize staff and students in stable 
groups?  

Secondary students have a reduced class schedule with a minimum of 2 classes and a 
maximum of 3 classes per quarter to limit the number of students and staff in a stable group. 
Online learners will participate virtually in courses to further reduce the number of students 
participating in onsite stable groups. 

  

If you have electives, how will you prevent or minimize in-person contact for members of 
different stable groups?  

The reduced number of classes per quarter minimizes in-person contact with members of 
different stable groups. Online learners will participate virtually in courses to further reduce the 
number of students participating in onsite stable groups. 

Consultation: (For schools not previously open) Please confirm consultation with the following 
groups 

Labor Organizations and Dates Consulted: 

The following labor organizations of San Diego Unified were consulted on various dates from 
October 2020 to April 2021: 

● Administrators Association San Diego City Schools Certificated Supervisors’ Unit 

● Administrators Association San Diego City Schools Classified Supervisors’ Unit 



● California School Employees Association and its Chapter #724 on behalf of the 
Operations Support Services Bargaining Unit 

● California School Employees Association, and its Chapter #759 on behalf of the 
Paraeducators Bargaining Unit 

● California School Employees Association,and its Chapter #788 on behalf of the Office-
Technical and Business Services Bargaining Unit 

● San Diego Education Association 

● San Diego Schools Police Officers’ Association  

 

Parent and Community Organizations 

● School reopening has been discussed at numerous school board meetings.  
Preparations for reopening on April 12 were specifically discussed at public school board 
meetings on February 23, March 9 and March 23, 2021. 

● School reopening was addressed in parent surveys August 2020 and April 2021  

● Think Tanks on reopening topics - August in 2020  

● Cluster meetings - Various dates 

● Informational and input sessions on COVID Testing and Vaccines - March 2021  

 

 

 


